

## Supreme Court STATE OF CONNECTICUT

Chambers of MARIA ARAUJO KAHN Justice 231 Capitol Avenue Hartford, CT 06106 Tel. 860-757-2116

March 9, 2023

The Honorable Ned Lamont Office of the Governor Connecticut State Capitol 210 Capitol Avenue Hartford CT, 06106

Dear Governor Lamont,

It has been my distinct honor to serve as a judge of this state for nearly seventeen years. My time as a trial and appellate judge has been deeply rewarding and I am profoundly grateful for each and every moment of it.

On March 9, 2023, the United States Senate confirmed my nomination to serve as a Circuit Judge of the United States Court of Appeals for the Second Circuit. This means my time on the state bench must now come to a close. I therefore respectfully submit this letter, pursuant to General Statutes § 51-45, indicating my intention to resign, both as an Associate Justice of the Connecticut Supreme Court and as a Judge of the Connecticut Superior Court, effective upon my appointment by the President of the United States. Please know that, in the interim, I will endeavor to ensure that the transition of my work is accomplished in a manner that is respectful to both courts and, in turn, the people that they each serve.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you, Governor Dannel Malloy, and Governor Jodi Rell, for the confidence and trust that each of you has placed in me. Ever since my initial appointment in 2006, it has been my pleasure to work alongside the many incredibly talented judges and countless dedicated employees that make up the heart of our state's judicial system. Through their constant mentorship (and unfailing friendship) I have grown so much as both a judge and a person. I am truly thankful for the outstanding opportunities I have been afforded, and I simply cannot begin to describe how deeply honored I am to have worked for the people of the State of Connecticut. I will forever be grateful for these tremendous experiences, and I look forward to serving our country in a new way over the years to come.

Very Truly Yours

Maria Araujo Kahn

Justice of Connecticut Supreme Court

cc: Hon. Richard A. Robinson, Chief Justice, Supreme Court of Connecticut
Hon. Elizabeth A. Bozzuto, Chief Court Administrator
Hon. Anna M. Ficeto, Deputy Chief Court Administrator
Paul Hartan, Chief Administrative Officer, CT Supreme Court
Kathleen Gensheimer, Director, Administration Judge Employment and Benefits
Melissa Farley, Executive Director of External Affairs
Attorney Natalie A. Braswell, General Counsel, Governor Ned Lamont